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Dear parents and carers,

Welcome back! We hope you had an enjoyable summer break. The children have made a great start to the year. We would like to share our plans for the Autumn with you.
English:  We will be studying myths and legends, focussing upon the book ‘Percy Jackson and the Lightning Thief’ by Rick Riordan, to link in with our topic of Ancient Greece.  We will be developing our use of vocabulary and figurative language in setting and character descriptions, before moving on to write our own quest myths. 
Maths: We will be securing our knowledge of place value, comparing and ordering numbers up to 1,000,000, understanding decimal numbers and using mental and formal written methods for addition, subtraction, multiplication and division. 
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Topic (History and Geography): We have just started our ‘Ancient Greeks’ topic, in which we will be discovering what life was like for these ancient people.  We will be planning and holding our very own Greek Olympics, becoming detectives by using a range of sources to solve a murder and also learning about how the Greeks fought in battle. After half term, we will move onto studying the geography of Greece. We will hold a Greek Day on Tuesday 10th December, when the children will be asked to dress up as an Ancient Greek for the day. We will send out more details nearer the time.
Art: Linked to our topic we will be designing some Greek pottery. We will also be learning about Van Gogh and creating our own picture in a similar style.
DT: One of our DT units this half term focusses on cooking, where the children will consider how adapting a recipe will affect the nutrition levels, before creating their adapted dish.  We will also be using simple circuits and motors to create drawing robots.   

RE: Our focus will on the beliefs and practices, sources of wisdom and symbols and actions within Christianity and Judaism. We will also share our own beliefs, ideas and values.  
PE: Our PE lessons will be weekly on Mondays and Wednesdays. Please ensure that your child has a full PE kit in school at all times as these days may change.  PE kits should include green shorts, a white t-shirt and trainers.  Black or navy jogging bottoms may be worn for outdoor sessions, however, one session a week will be in the hall and shorts are required for this. Please note – we will send PE kits home weekly to allow for regular washing. 
PHSE: Our PSHE units for this term are ‘Being me in my world’ and ‘Celebrating difference’. 
Computing: The children will develop their understanding of computer systems and how information is transferred between systems and devices.
Music: Our music curriculum this term focuses on the metre of a piece of music, writing lyrics and using ostinato accompaniments.  We will also begin our weekly Ukulele lessons with Mrs Clark, which will continue all year.
For an overview of Topics and Curriculum areas taught this year, as well as more detailed information about each of these, please visit the school website:
https://www.stcatherines.herts.sch.uk/curriculum/
Uniform

Please be aware that children need to wear full uniform, which includes a tie (available from the school office). Long hair needs to be tied back with a hair tie/ small bow at all times and only a single pair of small ear studs are permitted. Make-up and nail varnish are not permitted. 
Reading

In Key Stage 2, children are expected to read at home daily, whether independently or with an adult.  It is important that children have the opportunity to read regularly with an adult and to discuss the texts to secure their comprehension. Thank you for your support in noting in your child’s reading record that they have read as well as ensuring both book and reading record come to school daily. Children unable to read at home a minimum of three times will be invited to a reading club to have the opportunity to read to an adult. 
Home learning:
To support curriculum expectations, the children will be set an English and a maths task each week. In addition, they will be expected to practise their times tables regularly. We will be setting home learning via the SeeSaw app, which children will be familiar with. However, there will be printed copies available for anyone who wants them. Please upload a photo of the completed task onto Seesaw rather than sending in a paper copy for marking and monitoring consistency. Tasks will be set on a Friday, to be completed by the following Thursday. This commences this week. If children are unsure of a task, it is their responsibility to seek support from their teacher before the homework is due in, giving them time to complete it.
Nut Allergies

A quick reminder that we do have children at our school with severe nut allergies, which can be life threatening. With this in mind, please can you ensure that packed lunches and snacks do not contain nuts of any kind. This does include sesame seeds, Nutella and some cereal bars. Please check wrappers carefully. Thank you for your co-operation with this matter.


Mobile Phones

If your child walks home alone and requires a mobile phone, please complete a permission letter and return it to their class teacher. The mobile phone will be collected by the class teacher in the morning and returned at the end of the day. We request that the children keep their mobile phone turned off at all times whilst in the school grounds.

We would like to take this opportunity to say how much we are looking forward to the year ahead. Please do feel free to contact us if you have any questions or concerns.  If you feel that you have anything to contribute to our topic, whether it be skills, knowledge or resources, please let us know. 
Thank you in advance for your help and support.
Mrs Levy-Degueldre, Mr Carless and Mr Scott
Year 5 Teaching Team
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